BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

October 17, 2006

The Selectmen held a meeting on Tuesday, October 17, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street:    

Present:
Richard J. Quintal, Jr., Chairman



Jean S. Loewenberg, Vice Chairman

David F. Malaguti

Anthony Schena

Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager 



Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager 

TOWN MANAGERS REPORT

Mr. Sylvia announced that as of October 24, 2006, the Senior Center at 130 Court Street will be closed.  The Senior Center will re-open at its new location at Cordage Park on November 6, 2006.   All senior programs except the daily meals program will be suspended until November 6th.  During the transition period, daily meals program will be coordinated out of Cold Spring Elementary School.  

LICENSES AND ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Schena, the Board voted to grant Mr. Gregg Johnson a vehicle for hire operator’s license.  Approved 4-0.

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Schena, the Board voted to approve a one day wine and malt license for Plymouth Rotary Sunrise Club 
for October 29, 2006 from 6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. for a charity fashion show to be held at St. Peter’s Parish, 10 Memorial Drive. Approved 4-0.

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Ms. Loewenberg, the Board voted to approve the minutes of October 10, 2006.  Approved 3-0-1(Mr. Schena abstaining).

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Schena, the Board voted to open the Spring Annual Town Meeting Warrant on Tuesday, October 31, 2006 and close the warrant on Wednesday, November 29, 2006 at 4:00 p.m.  Approved 4-0.

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Schena, the Board voted to reappoint Donna Petrangelo to the Town’s Recycling Committee to a term that expires on June 30, 2008.  Approved 4-0.

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Schena, the Board voted to participate in a multi-community feasibility study to identify the benefits and challenges of forming municipal power companies (“muni”).  Approved 4-0.

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Schena, the Board voted to send a letter to the Massachusettts Technology Collaborative to conduct a Wind Site Assessment at seven different locations throughout town.  Approved 4-0.

On a motion by Mr. Schena, seconded by Mr. Malaguti, the Board voted to approve the Wild Animal Permits (2) for Kimberly Bearse pursuant to Town of Plymouth Bylaws – Chapter 23, Article IV.  Approved 4-0.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Paul McAlduff, member of the Board of Directors, March of Dimes, announced that he had attended an annual conference on premature births and wanted people to be aware that November is awareness month for the March of Dimes. With the help of Senator Murray, the March of Dimes will be lighting up Plymouth Rock in pink and blue on November 14th for a candlelight vigil to prevent premature births. 

COUNTY MOU
Mr. Sylvia spoke to the Board about the Town’s effort during the Facility Master Plan process and how there are many facility and land issues that pertain to both the Town and the County.  Mr. Sylvia explained that there should be a method and plan to work together in a cooperative and organized effort.  For that reason, he has met with County representatives who have agreed to vote on a Memorandum of Understanding that will officially form such a joint committee and corresponding coordinating committee.

Ms. Loewenberg expressed her enthusiasm for this MOU and the opportunity for the Town and County to work cooperatively.  Mr. Schena agreed and added that this was another step in the Selectmen’s goals to cooperate internally and reach out throughout the community.  

On a motion by Mr. Schena, seconded by Ms. Loewenberg, the Board voted to adopt the Memorandum of Understanding.  Approved 4-0.

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Ms. Loewenberg, the Board voted to go into executive session at 7:30 p.m. pursuant to MGL, Chapter 39, Section 23B, Paragraph 3 (negotiations and litigation).  Mr. Schena, yes; Ms. Loewenberg, yes; Mr. Malaguti, yes; Mr. Quintal, yes.  The Board would return to open session.   

At 8:05 p.m.  the Board reentered open session.  

On a motion by Mr. Schena, seconded by Ms. Loewenberg, the Board voted to ratify the changes negotiated in the successor 2007-2009 Crossing Guard/Meter Enforcement Officer AFSCME contract.  Approved 4-0.

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Schena, the Board voted to adjourn at 8:10 p.m.  Approved 4-0.

Submitted,


Melissa Arrighi
Assistant Town Manager

